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Minutes of a Meeting of
SOUTH ESSEX LOCAL MEDICAL COMMITTEE
held at 2:15pm on Thursday 28th November 2024
via TEAMS
PRESENT:

Dr Rena Ramoutar
(Chair)

Dr Damian Aung  (Vice Chair)
Drs Aderonmu, Balmer, Butler, Deshpande, Monk, Okoi, Porter, Srivastava and Ukpaka, Mrs Pedder and Mr Fuller. 
PART ONE

The Chair began by welcoming everyone to the meeting and providing an update on the LMC England Conference that took place on 22nd November.   Dr Katie Bramall-Stainer had delivered a keynote speech during which she encouraged GPs to continue with the Collective Action.  Another key area of discussion was the rise in Employers’ National Insurance contributions announced in the recent budget which it was feared would significantly impact profitability and sustainability in General Practice.  An extract from Dr Bramall-Stainer’s speech will be shared with members.
Having established there were no matters to be taken in Part Two, the Chair proceeded with the agenda. 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence had been received from Drs Booth, Chisnell, Dhanjal and Raja.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

There were no new declarations of interest.
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 24th October 2024 were confirmed as an accurate record and approved for publication on the LMC website. 
MATTERS ARISING

P2
Women’s Health Hubs:  Members were not aware of any hubs that had opened yet. 
DISCUSSION TOPICS

1. MSE ADHD & Shared Care
Members received a letter dated 13th November to practices from William Guy together with the proposed LES for “Enhanced Monitoring and Management of Adults on Prescribed Medication for ADHD”.  

The LMC Board had discussed the provision of ADHD services within primary care at its meeting on 13th November and had agreed that this care is best provided by properly commissioned specialist services and that the LMC should support practices to withdraw should they wish to do so. Directors had considered that the proposed payment of £50 per patient per annum was derisory and did not adequately reflect the significant work involved.  Dr Balmer’s e-mail dated 15th November to MSE practices communicating this decision was also received.

Several members reported having used the LMC template letter to give notice to the ICB to cease provision of this service to adults but acknowledged that practices may be concerned about the impact on patient care.  They also felt that many GPs are reluctant to participate in the Collective Action for the same reason and suggested that it would be useful for the LMC to host virtual meetings to explain in more detail what action they can take without breaching their contract and also to offer clarification on local issues, particularly shared care.

Members were asked to e-mail details of key issues that they would like to see covered in any virtual meetings to the office in order that they can be discussed at the December meeting.

2. Rejected Referrals
Members received the LMC template letter that was circulated to practices in August for reference, together with an e-mail dated 20th November from Dr Christine Blanshard, Chief Medical Officer at MSEFT, that had been sent to consultants at the Trust but had come to the LMC via another source.  Whilst the letter included some sensible suggestions in respect of consultants advising patients when rejecting a referral, members did not agree that the LMC template letter was “intimidatory.” 
Dr Balmer found it disappointing that Dr Blanshard had  not chosen to contact the LMC directly.  The LMC had previously met on a regular basis with consultant colleagues and continues to liaise with Dr Anoushka Luthra who has made efforts to implement a Primary/Secondary Interface plan.  However, all previous agreements with consultants seem to have been ignored.

Whilst practices are using the LMC pushback letters, it was acknowledged that GPs often find it too time consuming to do so.  There was general consensus that practices should be encouraged to continue challenging rejected referrals but that the office should seek engagement from the worst offending departments at the Trust.
Members were asked to e-mail the office with details of the departments that they see the most referrals rejected from.  These details will be collated by the office and will inform discussion at the December meeting.

3. Chief Executive’s Report
3.1
MSE Mental Health Procurement
A letter dated 28th October 2024 sent from the MSE GPPC to Alfred Bandakpara-Taylor was received for information. 

3.2
Primary/Secondary Care Interface
Dr Balmer’s response to Dr Anoushka Luthra dated 31st October 2024 was received for information.  Dr Balmer had met with representatives from the Trust two weeks ago and reported that they seemed keen to take this forward.
3.3
Virtual Outpatient Clinics
Following discussion at the October meeting of North Essex LMC, Dr Balmer had contacted Dr Anoushka Luthra.  E-mail correspondence was received for information.

3.4
Referrals to St Francis Hospice
Following discussion at last month’s meeting, Dr Raja had written to the Medical Director at St Francis Hospice requesting flexibility with regard to referrals via the online portal.  A response had been received just prior to the meeting which will be included in the Chief Executive’s Report at the December meeting.
3.5    Early Prison Release GP Registrations
NHSE guidance and a process document were received for information.

3.6   GPDF
  
An update from the Chair dated 5th November was received for information. 
3.7
Cameron Fund Christmas Appeal Letter

This year’s Christmas Appeal letter was received for information and will be shared with practices.

3.8   LMC Meeting Schedule

The final version of the meeting schedule for 2025 was received.  Members noted that the March, June and September meetings will be held face-to-face.

3.9
LMC Newsletter 

The October newsletter had been shared with practices and was available to download from the LMC website.  

4.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
4.1     ADHD – Children 
Dr Porter raised the management of children with ADHD and the transition to the adult service.  The office is currently in discussion with SNEE in an effort to secure a properly funded service for children.  Once agreed, this may inform discussion with MSE. 
4.2 
Radiology  
Members reported issues with requests for radiology being bounced back from both Basildon and Southend Hospitals, and there being no way to contact the departments by phone.  It was suggested that patients be told to make their own appointments for x-rays.  Dr Porter advised that the Royal College of Radiologists had clear imaging referral guidelines:  Audit of access to Imaging Referral Guidelines [QSI Ref:XR-501] | The Royal College of Radiologists  
5.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held jointly with North Essex LMC on Thursday 12th December 2024 at the Ivy Hill Hotel, Margaretting.  Members that have submitted their menu choices are asked to arrive from 12:30pm for lunch at 1:00pm.   The Chair was unable to attend and therefore wished everyone a Happy Festive Season and looked forward to seeing them in 2025. 
